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REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET ON 12th DECMBER, 2006 


TITLE: FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – IST NOVEMBER 2006 


RECOMMENDATIONS:


Cabinet briefing is requested to endorse the comments of Budget Scrutiny as outlined in this report in particular 

(a) That all directorates who occupy leased property should ensure that any potential rent increases are taken into account for budget planning purposes 

(b) That the appropriate Scrutiny Committees are actively involved in the development of individual strategies for each of the 4 cross-cutting reviews resulting from the spending review.   

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny at its meeting on 1st November, 2006. Issues considered were:-

· Minerva House rent review

· Revenue monitoring 2006/07

· Capital monitoring 2006/07

· Spending Review update

· Treasury Management Strategy update


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 1st November, 2006.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  John Spink, Head of Finance Tel: 793 3230  

 E-mail:  john.spink@salford.gov.uk 

	


CONTACT OFFICER:  Russell Bernstein, Assistant Director (Scrutiny Support)
Tel: 793 3530   E-mail: russell.bernstein@salford.gov.uk 


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

ISSUES RAISED

Minerva House rent review

Scrutiny Members considered a verbal report from Urban Vision concerning the terms of the rent review for Minerva House.

Scrutiny Members:-

· believe that all directorates who occupy leased property should ensure that any potential rent increases are taken into account for budget planning purposes,

· requested that Urban Vision provide a list of potential future rent reviews for all property leased by the Council.

2006/07 Revenue Monitoring

Scrutiny Members noted that no new issues of any significance have emerged from budget monitoring this month and that the key adverse variations remained as follows :- 

· Children’s Services, in connection with children’s outside car placements and transport,

· Community Health and Social Care, in connection with the learning difficulties and care in the community services,

· Planning, in connection with the cost of the public inquiry into the Salford Reds stadium 

and the remedial measures being taken in most instances to meet these variations. 

Scrutiny Members also:-

· requested further information with regards the Environmental Services Budget and the costs in relation to Licensing issues

· requested at the next meeting a full report is provided with regards the trading position of the Refuse Collection DSO.

· requested a report back to their next meeting on the steps the Housing and Planning Directorate propose to take to contain expenditure within their budget allocation

· noted a favourable variation on capital financing, whilst council tax revenue is ahead of budget assumptions

2006/07 Capital Monitoring

Scrutiny Members noted the current monitoring position which identifies:- 

· an excess of resources over expenditure of £8.6m, which had reduced by around £4.1m due to slippage in the completion of certain capital receipts into 2007/08, but

· the need to earmark £23.8m of capital receipts to fund commitments on schools provision over the next 2 years.

Members also noted that funding of the capital programme, whilst currently in surplus, is nevertheless heavily dependant upon a few, major capital receipts and that further slippage in these receipts would require either curtailment of capital expenditure or the use of unsupported borrowing to bridge any funding gap, the latter having a revenue impact.

Members also noted the actual capital payments to date were significantly behind the profile of expected expenditure and requested that directorates make every effort to ensure programmed expenditure is maximised. 

Spending Review update

Scrutiny Members received an update report on progress with the spending review, including terms of reference for 4 cross-cutting reviews, and considered that the cross-cutting reviews presents an opportunity for greater involvement by scrutiny to help consider relevant issues that might impact upon service delivery as detailed proposals emerge.

Treasury Management strategy update

Scrutiny Members received a mid-year update which indicated a favourable investment income return and some savings from debt repayment and rescheduling.

RECOMMENDATIONS

Cabinet briefing is requested to endorse the comments of Budget Scrutiny as outlined in this report in particular 

(a) That all directorates who occupy leased property should ensure that any potential rent increases are taken into account for budget planning purposes 

(b) That the appropriate Scrutiny Committees are actively involved in the development of individual strategies for each of the 4 cross-cutting reviews resulting from the spending review.   

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
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